

- Government of Vanuatu, Ministry of Infrastructure and Public Utilities engaged Ocean Logistics Ltd to relocate the Santa Maria vessel (26th Oct). The vessel washed up at the seafront during Cyclone Pam and was obstructing works.
- Project quality, safety and environmental plans have been prepared and reviewed. These will be submitted to the relevant authority for approval.
- A public stakeholder meeting was held on Thursday 29th October to present Hawkins proposed staging plans. This covered the major civil works (seawall repairs and rock revetment). Refer to VPMU website for details.
- Hawkins have established an office in Port Vila and have mobilised key staff.
- A project sign board has been designed and will be installed this month.

Public Health & Safety

- Access to Phase 1 working areas will be restricted from mid-November. This includes existing pontoons moored at the seawall.
- Security fencing will be erected around working areas for public safety. Alternative pedestrian routes will be marked with signs.
- Please adhere to all signs and instructions from Hawkins on site for your safety.
- PVMC has restricted the use of the Seafront Park area for events. Contact PVMC for information.

Works Expected This Month

- Staging plans will be prepared for the building and landscaping works.
- Work method statements for specific activities will be prepared prior to works commencing on site. These will be reviewed by the Engineer.
- Hawkins will commence works in Phase 1 work areas from mid-November (refer to staging plan above). A site compound to store construction equipment will be established in the Seafront Park adjacent to the new Westpac Bank building. This will remain for the duration of the project.
- Existing services (power, water, telecoms etc.) will be located and identified on site in collaboration with service providers.
- A pre-condition survey and setting out of the works will be undertaken.

Hawkins Key Contact

For construction gueries contact: Alex Palavi – Stakeholder Manager Mobile: 77 444 77

Key Dates

Construction site will be closed from 24th Dec 2015 to 5th Jan 2016.

Further Information

For further information contact:

Vanuatu Project Management Unit Port Vila Mall Building, Paris Street PO Box 192, Port Vila, Vanuatu

Tel: (678) 33240

Email: vpmu@vanuatu.gov.vu Website: http://vpmu.gov.vu







